A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Lake Chapter
	Date:
	Feb 1st, 2020
	Location:
	Hideout Restaurant & Bar, Big Lake, 3pm


	President:
	Jim Kosse
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Dan Arne
	X

	Vice President:
	Karen May
	X
	
	Nikki Arne
	X

	Chapter Rep:
	Todd Riba
	X
	
	Colleen Johnson
	

	Treasurer:
	Cyndi Buttweiler
	X
	
	Dave Truax
	

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Scott Trout
	X


	Total numbers of members attending:
	32
	Guests:
	Mike

	Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:
	Dan A.
	Mtg Start Time:
	3:03pm
	Mtg End Time:
	4:38pm


Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:

Jim – Thanks to everyone for attending. Sand Dunes chapter is on inactive status until July 2021 unless they can get officers in place by this October, anything you can do to help them out and get people interested in their chapter would be appreciated, their next meeting is March 14th, 2020 at McPete’s in Big Lake at 12:30pm. 
Welcome to Mike and Christina
Karen – Thank you to Dan Arne for his hard work in getting auction items for Grounded Hogs Party. Rick Van Horn brought up the idea of having $1 tickets available for auction items and people can buy those and place those in containers for items they wish to win, this will have to be investigated as it may fall under “gambling” and we would have to get a permit or something to do that.
Officer Reports:
Secretary’s report: Maureen O’Hern
	Motion to accept the minutes as written -
	Michelle “Mitch” B.
	2nd
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	Motion passed.


Treasurer's Report: Cyndi Buttweiler
	Started January with
	
	$1,557.09

	
	
	

	Income:
	
	

	
	Grounded Hogs Presale tickets
	90.00

	
	Memberships sold - from December
	52.00

	
	Total:
	142.00

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Insurance -Fundraiser (Grounded Hogs)
	125.00

	
	Total:
	125.00

	
	
	

	January Ending Balance
	$1,574.09

	
	
	

	Earmarks:
	
	

	
	Reimburse Chapter Rep Hotel Rm @ BOD (2 of 3 per year)
	$200.00

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$50.00

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	$379.13

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$13.00

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$2,016.22

	
	
	

	
	spendable
	$1,374.09


	Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report -
	Dawn R.
	2nd
	Dick V.
	Motion passed.


Chapter Rep Report: Todd Riba – The state treasurer’s report was passed around. ABATE U raffle tickets are available a percentage of our ticket sales goes in to our chapter gambling account. There is going to be bingo, some games by Way West, permit to carry classes, a MC Club/MRO discussion, a banquet with 3 meal choices, some trike races and a chapter challenge Motion to donate a Lake Chapter Grounded Hogs t-shirt to the Holiday Inn staff – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Scott B. – Motion Passed. Motion to donate $500 to the ABATE U Chapter Challenge - Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion Passed. Motion to book the Lake Chapter Hospitality Room, $50 for food and share the room with Freedom First Riders if they agree – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Dan A. – Motion Passed. The Freedom First Riders chapter brought up the ideas of auto renew and multi-year membership option, the ideas need to be researched to see if these were possible. We did get our order form in for the purchase of 30 Buddy Bears. We always need, member, bike and businesses of the month for the Road Noise. The new website will be unveiled after the Biker Day event. We need sponsors for the State Rally. We will need to approve the budget at a future meeting before it is voted on at the April BOD. Dial-A-Ride needs board members. MN MC Club Coalition donated $1000 towards Biker Day and our flyer is on their facebook page and the Confederation of Clubs donated $1001 towards Biker Day. Please reach out to local bars/restaurants to be a stop and/or a sponsor for the passport run, Lake Chapter will have a mini passport run based of this main passport more details to come. State Officer candidates listed off State Coordinator Jane Doyle, Asst State Coordinator Jim Orn, Treasurer Michelle “Mitch” Backlund, Secretary Michelle Legried, NE District Director open, SE District Director Virgil Legried, SW District Director Jon “Trashy” Smith, NW District Director Edgar Burke.
Committee Reports, Vice President:
Membership: Scott Bitzer – Sign people up, membership overall is down. There will be an ABATE table at the Donnie Smith Bike Show March 28th & 29th, 2020, Crow River HD is letting us have a table at their May 16th, 2020 open house again this year. Moon Motorsports will be contacted about having a membership table at their open house. 
Products: Nikki Arne – Lake Chapter shirts have been ordered, we still have calendars and memorial patches, GH Party shirts are in, look for some limited-edition Lake Chapter logoed products at the GH Party.
Special Events: Karen May – Grounded Hogs Party 6-11pm, set-up is 3-5pm. Thank you to Dan A. for getting Everett Smithson Band for playing the GH Party at the last minute. Summer Run tentatively Saturday, June 13th along with a Hog Shoot and possible the SW District Passport could be used to plan the run. A Garage Sale is still a possibility contact Karen if you have items for the sale.
Public Relations: Mitch Backlund – Next up is ABATE U and May is Motorcycle Awareness Month 
Training and Education: Sherry Edgett – Experience Class May 16th & Advanced Class May 17th. These are good classes to sharpen your skills. If you know someone who would be interested in the class send them our way.
	Motion to accept the Committee reports -
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	2nd
	Dick V.
	Motion passed.


Other Reports, President:

MRF Report: Dawn Riba – If you are in Rep. Phillips’ area, please reach out to him about our issues. If you haven’t responded to the MRF Call to Actions, please do so. Heartland STEAM is Apr 3rd-4th in Springfield, IL. Bikers Inside the Beltway, May 18th & 19th in Falls Church, VA. both are fundraisers for the MRF please consider attending them.
Dial-A-Ride: Mike Edgett – We will be getting our DAR material soon. A list should be compiled of where the trailers are.
Government Relations/Legislative Report: Mack Backlund – Biker Day is Thursday, Feb 27th. The bills we introduced last year are still active and talking points will be sent out after Feb 11th, our position is always the same we want to push for motorcycling freedom on the road and common-sense motorcycle safety not one size fits all mandates. Registration is downstairs, and our speakers will be in the rotunda. Online registration is open until Feb 17th at abatemn.org. 
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force: Monte Ohlrogge – Mack - Check out Monte’s article in the Road Noise. Todd - The Basic Rider course will go up to $245 in 2021. There were 818 training classes in 2018 there were 500 in 2019. ABATE is involved in getting messages put on traffic message boards.
State Rally: Keith “Smoker” Efron – Thank you to anyone who turned in a band suggestion, thank you to Mitch for stepping up and taking care of Sponsorships, thank you to Lake Chapter for getting rally sponsors. Rally tickets and information will be at ABATE U.
Drawing of the Name Mike Edgett – None
Old Business: 
Buddy Bear recipients – a list of places to contact was read
Biker Day Transportation – check out the abatemn.org for bus information. Ride sharing from the Delano Legion & the Kwik Trip in Chaska are a possibility more info to come
Officer Nominations - 
President –
Accepted: Keith “Smoker” Efron


Declined: Buzz P., Dan A., Karen M., Scott B.
Vice President –
Accepted: Scott Bitzer

Treasurer –
Accepted: Christina Lincoln


Declined: Cyndi B., Dawn R.
Secretary –
Accepted: Maureen O’Hern

Chapter Rep –
Accepted: Todd Riba

Sergeants at Arms –

Accepted: Blythe Bucher, Dan Arne, Gaida Ulrick, Jim “Capitol Jim” Bengston, Nikki Arne, & Scott Trout

Declined: Dave “Popeye” D., Colleen J., Dale M.
New Business: 
Danny Casper’s membership – Motion to pay a year’s membership for Danny Casper – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Judy K. – Motion Passed
Set April meeting location – Apr 4th at the Red Vest in Rockford, 3pm

Wayne & Susan Lettau from South Dakota are being inducted into the Sturgis Hall of Fame please consider attending the ceremony if you are out there.
A stuffed animal was passed around for everyone to sign for Kent & Marlene Slavik Kent recently had surgery.
Upcoming Meetings/Events:

Feb 8th – Grounded Hogs, Rockford Township Hall, 6-11pm
Feb 27th – Biker Day at the Capitol, St. Paul, MN
Mar 7th – Chapter Meeting, Hollywood Roadhouse, New Germany, 3pm *voting meeting*
Mar 28th & 29th – Donnie Smith Bike Show, RiverCentre, St. Paul
Apr 3rd-4th – Heartland STEAM, Springfield, IL

Apr 4th – Chapter Meeting, Red Vest, Rockford, 3pm 

Apr 17th-19th – ABATE U, Alexandria, MN
May 16th – Crow River HD Open House, Delano, 10am – 4pm

May 16th & 17th – Motorcycle Training Class, Experience Class May 16th, Advanced Class May 17th
Jun 13th – Chapter Spring Run (tentative)
	Motion to adjourn -
	Michelle “Mitch” B.
	2nd
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	Motion Passed.


Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern
	Motion passed at the
	Feb 1st, 2020
	Meeting:


Motion to accept the minutes as written - Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion Passed
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report – Dawn R., 2nd Dick V. – Motion Passed
Motion to donate a Lake Chapter Grounded Hogs t-shirt to the Holiday Inn staff – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Scott B. – Motion Passed

Motion to donate $500 to the ABATE U Chapter Challenge - Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion Passed

Motion to book the Lake Chapter Hospitality Room, $50 for food and share the room with Freedom First Riders if they agree – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Dan A. – Motion Passed

Motion to accept the Committee reports - Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Dick V. – Motion Passed
Motion to pay a year’s membership for Danny Casper – Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Judy K. – Motion Passed
Motion to adjourn - Michelle “Mitch” B., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion Passed
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